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February 7, 2021 
 

Fr. Robideau – What will he say this time? 
I can’t wait ! 

 
Each week, Bishop Boyea sends a newsletter to the 
priests of the diocese. This week an important and 
interesting piece of news was given. It said the 
following: 
 
In their recent COVID vaccine statement document, 
USCCB notes that the Vatican urges everyone 
concerned for the sanctity of life to protest the use of 
abortion-derived cell lines and advocate for the 
development of vaccines with no connection to 
abortion. 
 
This seems interesting since so many bishops are 
saying that for the concern for the sanctity of life, we 
should take the vaccine. They falsely justify this errant 
statement by saying that the murder of the child 
happened so long ago that there is no direct 
connection to it today. How can they say that when 
the very tissue used is from that baby. This means that 
we are using today, parts of the very baby murdered 
years ago for our benefit. This is the very definition of 
evil.  
 
The other false justification they give for yet another 
errant thought is that since we have no other option 
(and the murder is so remote, so long ago) that it can 
be morally acceptable. 
 
This is a blatant lie produced, taught and shoved down 
our throats by the evil liberal regime that says never 
let a good manufactured crisis go to waste. 

Continued on page 4 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
	

Please	Pray	for:	
	

Ed	Reichstetter	
Tom	Roof	
Kathy	Miles	
Ron	Albert	

Melissa	Dorbeck	
JoAnn	Brock	

Chuck	Campanella	
Hal	Schneider	
Timothy	McLin	
Dean	Lind	

Rhoda	Greenhoe		
David	Makara	
Sharon	Etzel	
Bob	Wilson	
Linda	Cremer 

 

This Weeks Schedule 
 
Sun:  Sexagesima  

Open  7:30 am - 12 noon 
  Mass   8 am  President Trump 
     10 am Parish 
  

Mon: St. John of Matha 
  Open  11 am - 1 pm 
  Confession  11 am - 12 pm 
  Mass  12:10 pm Kiah & Gabrielle Hester 
 

Tues: St. Cyril of Alexandria 
  Open  5 pm - 7 pm 
  Confession 5 pm - 6:15 pm   
  Mass  6:30 pm Jesse Deveraux 
 

Wed: St. Scholastica 
  Open  7:30 am - 11 am 
  Confession 8:45 am - 11 am   
  Mass  8 am Jessica Weiber & Ron Murphy 
 

Thur: Apparition of Our Lay of Lourdes 
  Open  3:30 pm - 6 pm & at 11 pm 
  Confessions 5 pm - 6:15 pm 
  Mass  6:30 pm Nick & Marti Weiber 
 

Fri:  Seven Holy Founders of the Servites 
  Open  7:30 am - 11 am 
  Confessions 8:45 am - 11 am  
  Mass  8 am +Robert Groeller 
 

Sat:  Feria 
  Open  8:30 am - 9:30 am  
  Mass  9 am +Harry Copernoll 
 

Next Sun: Quinguagesima 
  Open  7:30 am - 12 noon 
  Mass   8 am Holy Souls 
     10 am Kiah & Gabrielle Hester 

Meetings 
Pastoral/Finance Council -- 
Security Council   --  Feb 9 
Men’s Group   --  Feb 18 
Woman’s Group   --  March 6 

Last Sunday’s Collection 
 

# of Contributions –  22 
Sunday Total –   $ 2331.25 
Capital Campaign –  $ 30 
 

Thank you for your generosity 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Money Counters 
 
We need to reimplement money 
counters.  
 
If you are interested in helping to count 
the Sunday collections after the 10 am 
Mass, please let Fr. Robideau know. 
 
We will have a training session soon.  

40 Days for life 
 
40 Days for life begins Wednesday, February 17 and goes to March 28.  
 
The goal is to get people outside the Planned Parenthood at Frandor 7 days a 
week from 7am through 7pm, but we are especially focused on the weekdays 
when they are open! 
 
We are asking people to volunteer one hour every week for the duration of 
the vigil to stand and pray outside the abortion (murder) clinic. Many simply 
pray the 15 decades of the rosary, but you may pray other prayers or any 
prayer you like.  
 
While you do not need a sign, one can be provided if you want or need one.  
 
Our parishioner, Britteny Papic, is available to help you or answer any 
question you may have. She can also pair you up with a partner if you want 
one. Being there in pairs is recommended for safety reasons.  
 
Please call Britteny @ 248-917-1225 or Brent @ 517-894-4334 
  
 Security & Safety Council 

 
We will meet at 7 pm on Feb 9.  
 
This will be our first meeting 
pertaining to the new building. 
We will have much to discuss as 
everything will be different now 
with the new structure.  
 
Note, the Diocese has asked us 
to also take a few other things 
into account. We will work on 
that also.  
 
If you have the old manual from 
the other building. Please bring 
it with you. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Contributions and Donations 
are greatly appreciated 

As a parishioner or visitor, you may contribute in the following ways: 
• You may use the donation box in the back of Church if you want to use 

cash or check. 
 • You may contribute electronically with a credit card by  

• Going to 
http://www.continuetogive.com/gregorythegreat 

• Or by scanning this QR code.  
 

 
The truth is we have several options. 
On the spiritual side, we can pray and 
trust God that His will be done. On the 
secular side, we know that there is a 
very probable cure called 
hydroxychloroquine. We also know 
that by staying active and engaged 
with the world and with people, and 
by taking vitamin D3 and Zink, that we 
can keep our immunity strong and 
vibrant. We also know that most 
people who get it (99.5%) recover from 
it.  
 
Some might want to add the mask as 
an alternative, but we know the mask 
does not work. The virus goes right 
through it. Not only that, but we note 
that we see people all the time 
wearing the mask, and then touching a 
doorknob or touching the food that 
the cashier just rang up or so many 
other things that spread COVID 19 
also. Short of wearing a space suit with 
a rebreather, you are not protected.  
 
The fact remains that we have other 
options. Perhaps not options that 

foster the liberal’s scheme, but 
options none the less. Not to 
mention that these options are 
MORAL!! 
 
If we were dealing with the Black 
Death where one third of the 
people died, we would have a 
different song to sing, but we do 
not.  
 
If we had a situation like Polio, 
that to the best of my knowledge 
has no cure, we might be able to 
justify it. But we have cures.         
We have options. We do not need 
to live in fear. 
 
So yes, out of concerned for the 
sanctity of life we need to protest 
the use of abortion-derived cell 
lines and advocate for the 
development of vaccines with no 
connection to abortion and, we 
need to not take it.  
 
God Bless 
Fr. Robideau 


